
Foundation 
Stage 

Year A 

1 2 3 4 5 6 

Possible 
titles 

Nursery Rhymes and 
Amazing Animals 

Opposites Food glorious food Plants Superheroes 
Oh I do like to be 

Beside the Seaside 

Stimulus 

Role Play 
Nursery rhyme cottage 
Vets 
Visits/visitors 
Farm 
Stables 

Role Play 
Snowy land 
Dark den- cave 
 
Visits/visitors 
Fillingham Trees 

Role Play 
Goldilocks cottage 
Sweet shop 
Dentist 
Visits/visitors 
Rand Farm 
Visit from a 
physiotherapist 

Role Play 
Garden centre 
Bird watching den 
Visits/visitors 
Our own wildlife garden 
Hill Holt Wood 
Member of the church 

Role Play 
Police station 
Fire station (outdoors) 
 
Visits/visitors 
Police visitor 
Fire station 

Role Play 
Seaside (outside) with 
boat and climbing 
frame as lighthouse. 
Seaside shop 
Visits/visitors 
Skegness 
Synagogue 

Speaking 
and 

listening 

Descriptions- listen and 
respond 
Build vocabulary 

Explanations 
Ask questions and 
share own knowledge 
and understanding. 

Narrative 
Maintain the interest 
of the listener 
Role play 

Descriptions 
Hypothesis and explore 
ideas 

Discussion- articulate, 
explain and justify 
Express feelings and 
opinions. 

Debate- evaluate 
different viewpoints 

KUW 

Matching mother and 
baby 
Incubating eggs to 
hatch chicks 
Learn facts about 
spiders (Incy Wincy) 
Tasting different kinds 
of tea (Polly put the 
kettle on) 
Clocks and 
sundials/shadows 
(Hickory Dickory Dock). 
Maps (features) of the 
local area. 

Investigating floating 
and sinking 
Freezing and melting 
Finding out about life in 
the North and South 
pole 
Clothes for different 
seasons- dress the bear 
Packing to go on 
holiday- sorting for hot 
and cold places. 

 

What do animals eat 
Building a bridge for 
The Gingerbread Man 
Observing how 
materials change when 
cooking  
Healthy eating Sorting 
foods – 
healthy/unhealthy fruit 
kebabs Our bodies – 
bones muscles,  
Teeth – which foods are 
bad for us? Naming 
different teeth 

Investigating how 
plants grow and what 
they need to survive 
Uses of plants 
Identifying seeds and 
types of trees. 

Learn about the Great 
Fire of London 
Learn about why and 
how we recycle an look 
after our environment 
 

Name underwater 
animals sort and learn 
facts 
Learn about Grace 
Darling 
Compare and contrast 
Ingham  village  to 
Skegness 
Pulley systems with Mr 
Grinley Story. 

Creative 

Weaving webs 
Marbling fish 
Collage Noah’s Ark and 
Elmer(textiles- pattern 
and colour) 
Clay teapots (shaping 
malleable materials) 

Kandinsky artwork paint 
a shape then paint 
other shapes around it.  
Make snowy pictures  
Make snowmen from 
polystyrene balls, make 
them hats and scarves.  
Make party plates and 
decorations  for the 
Snowmen’s party  

Shaping Salt dough 
characters and 
marzipan fruits 
Decorating Gingerbread 
men 
Trifle collage 
Sewing fruits 

Decorate a pot- 
Growing Mr Green 
Head 

Structures- make 
houses from wooden 
frames and card. 
Design and make 
Superhero costumes for 
a doll 
Make capes for 
themselves to wear, 
what is your super 
power? 

Evaluate types of 
puppets and make our 
own puppets 
Lighthouses with a 
circuit for a bulb to light  
Glitter pictures 

ICT 

Animals CDs and games 
Beebot/ Roamer and 
maps 
ORT interactive books 

C Beebies/ Nick Junior 
games 
Tizzy’s Toy box 

Labelling body parts on 
Espresso 
Sorting healthy and 
unhealthy foods –
Espresso 
At the Doctors CD Rom 

Jack and the Beanstalk  
Goldilocks and the 3 
Bears interactive story 
books.(Story Stage) 

Programming 
Sound patterns on 
Espresso 

Beebot with Katie 
Morag’s village map 
Bucket and Spade CD 
Rom 

Music 

Singing nursery rhymes 
Noah and the 3 bears 
Music express. 
 

Pitch and dynamics 
High and low. Loud and 
quiet. 

Popcorn, Dumplings 
and Supermarket music 
from Music express 

Jack and the Beanstalk- 
music express. Pitch 
low to high- 
compositing climbing 
music. 

Making up own songs 
for a Superhero 
Clapping repeated 
rhythms or sound 
patterns. 

Our senses- Music 
Express 

PE 

Moving like animals 
“The Animal Boogie” 
“Noah’s Ark” 

Apparatus- travelling 
over and under. 
Jumping and landing 
safely. 

Dance 
Running games and 
action songs eg. 
Oranges and lemons, 
jumping beans… 

Gym- ways of rolling. 
Balancing on different 
parts of the body. 

Small team games. 
Athletic skills. 

Relay games- multi skills 
for sports day. 

Personal 
Dev. 

RE 
Our living world 
lifecycles of various 
creatures 
How to treat animals 
with care and sensitivity 
R.E core question 
“Should animals be kept 
in a zoo?” 
How do trees change 
throughout the year? 
PSHE 
New beginnings  
Rules and routines 
Listening and 
responding 
Sharing and taking turns 
Dressing independently 
Caring for animals 
(sensitive to other’s 
needs) 
Being Kind (being 
different and how to 
treat people who are) 

RE 
Special times in my life 
Christenings, birthdays, 
what do you celebrate 
and how? Learn how 
we all have different 
traditions at Christmas. 
PSHE 
Getting on and falling 
out- Willy the wimp. 
Cooperating- small 
world toys fall out and 
make up again 
 

RE 
Special times for me 
and others  
how are we the same 
and different circle time 
games 
Learning about religious 
celebrations eg. Divali, 
Easter 
PSHE 
Going for goals 
Children use circle time 
to talk about things 
they are good at. 
Children work towards 
an individual goal 
Stories about 
perseverance and 
feeling proud eg. 
Owen’s Mountain. 

RE 
My senses  
Smells associated with 
religion and the 
preparation of food 
Sounds associated with 
religion. 
Touching of religious 
artefacts- fabrics which 
are made into special 
clothes 
 
PSHE 
Relationships- Target to 
show closeness of 
different types of 
relationships.  
 

RE 
Special people to me  
Who do you love? How 
do Christians love God? 
Learn about how each 
of them is unique and 
special. Special people 
in history. 
 
PSHE 
Good to be me- 
I understand my 
feelings 
- Happy, sad 
- Proud 
- worried 

RE 
Our special places  
the importance and 
need to have a special 
place of their own 
(eg.bedroom). Children 
write and draw their 
own special place 
Visit the Church and a 
synagogue and learn 
about respect and 
artefacts. 
PSHE 
Change what can you 
do now that you 
couldn’t do before you 
started school? What 
was playgroup like? 
How is school different? 
Stories about starting a 
new school story and 
moving house. Prepare 
for transition day. 



British 
Values 

Democracy and Rule 
of law 
Staff and children 
collaborate to create 
the rules and the 
codes of behaviour, for 
example, to agree the 
rules about tidying up 
and ensure that all 
children understand 
rules apply to 
everyone.  
 

Democracy and Rule of 
law 
Children talk about 
their feelings. They 
understand their own 
and other’s behaviour, 
consequences of 
actions and the 
difference between 
right and wrong. 

Mutual respect and 
tolerance 
Children recognise and 
celebrate differences. 
 

Individual Liberty 
Children have a positive 
view of themselves and 
their abilities. 

Making decisions 
together about what/ 
how we want to learn. 
 

Individual Liberty 
Children share their 
ideas and know that 
their views count. 

Democracy 
Making decisions 
together about what/ 
how we want to learn. 
 
 

Mutual respect and 
tolerance 
Children recognise and 
celebrate differences. 
Democracy 
Making decisions 
together about what/ 
how we want to learn. 
 

Democracy and Rule of 
law 
Children talk about 
their feelings. 

Democracy 
Making decisions 
together about what/ 
how we want to learn. 
 

 

Note 

Topics vary to meet the children’s interests. 

When there is a mixed age class, the teacher will liaise with KS1 teacher to ensure all the same objectives are being covered and the Year 1 children have access to the same 

skills in both classes even if the context is different. There are deliberate cross overs of some topics so that we are able to plan joint visits and work together when the need 

arises.  



Foundation 
Stage 

Year B 

1 2 3 4 5 6 

Possible 
titles 

Percy the Park Keeper Celebrations Castles The Rainforest Travel and transport Space 

Stimulus 

Role Play 
Pet shop 
 
 
Visits/visitors 
Snake and owl visit 

Role Play 
Home corner with 
Christmas tree and 
presents 
Chinese restaurant 
Visits/visitors 
Fillingham Trees 

Role Play 
Jack’s cottage 
 
Visits/visitors 
Lincoln castle 

Role Play 
Rainforest 
Visits/visitors 
 

Role Play 
Train station (outdoor) 
Bus station lost 
property office 
Travel agents 
Mechanics garage 
(outdoor with bikes) 
Visits/visitors 
Sundown 
Adventureland 
Westfield kit car owner 

Role Play 
Space centre 
 
Visits/visitors 
Mobile Planetarium 

Speaking 
and 

listening 

Descriptions- listen and 
respond 
Build vocabulary 

Explanations 
Ask questions and 
share own knowledge 
and understanding. 

Narrative 
Maintain the interest 
of the listener 
Role play 

Debate- evaluate 
different viewpoints 
 

Discussion- articulate, 
explain and justify 
Express feelings and 
opinions. 

Descriptions 
Hypothesis and explore 
ideas 

KUW 

Observing the Life cycle 
of a butterfly 
Mini-beast hunts to 
look at habitats 
Animals odd one out 
(identifying features) 
Story of “Archimedes 
bath” exploring 
displacement. 
 

Learn about Hannakah 
(play spin the driedle) 
and Christmas 
(decorate the house) 
Chinese New year- taste 
food, use chopsticks… 

Traditional stories  
Castles- princesses and 
knights 
Learn about life inside a 
castle 
Learn about our 
Monarchy 

Learn with Barnaby 
Bear about the 
rainforest in Brazil. Why 
is the rainforest 
important? 
Compare photographs 
of Brazil and here how 
is it the same/ 
different? 

Comparing old and new 
vehicles 
Using maps to learn 
about where other 
countries are. 
 Boat building with 
balsa wood. 
Learning about I.K 
Brunel. 

Naming the planets in 
our Solar system 
Finding out about the 
job of astronauts 

Creative 

Habitat boxes 
Painting butterflies 
Making potions 
Animal poems 

Writing Chinese 
Characters with black 
ink pens/ paintbrushes 
Make Christingles 
Making animal masks 
Making Hannakias 
Fireworks – glitter, 
chalk and paint 
droppers 
Divali Rangoli patterns – 
finger paints, coloured 
rice and pulses 
Christmas craft 

Use construction to 
make castles ( small 
world) 
Drawing dragons 
Making crowns 
 

Leaf and bark rubbings 
Making vines 
Sketching trees 
 

Making vehicles from a 
range of construction 
Explore textures and 
sounds to go with the 
story “We’re Going on a 
Bear Hunt” barefoot 
walk 
Paper aeroplanes- 
folding 
 

Drawing aliens 
Making planets from 
papier mâché and 
balloons. 
Making rockets from 
junk. 

ICT 

Animal games  
research 

Espresso celebration 
videos 
Making photo books 

Design a Coat of Arms Paint programmes to 
draw 

BBC video clips Paint programmes to 
draw 
Research 

Music 

Growth and change – 
Music Express 
Copying and making up 
a simple repeated 
rhythm. 

Listen to music from 
other countries 
Sing “Chinese New Year 
is here again”  
Learn Christmas songs 
from memory and 
move rhythmically. 

Jack and the Beanstalk 
and The King’s birthday 
music- music express. 
Listen to music from 
the past. 
 

“Hello Mr Sun” 
Making own 
compositions and 
drawing symbols 

Composing music for 
trains using percussion 
instruments.  
Explore textures and 
sounds to go with the 
story “We’re Going on a 
Bear Hunt” 

Sounds on the Move- 
Music Express. 

PE 

Dance- moving 
creatively 
Running games 
awareness of space and 
balance. 

Apparatus travelling 
over and under using 
different parts of the 
body. Jumping and 
landing safely. 

Dance 
Telling stories through 
movement. 
Interpreting music- how 
does it make you feel? 
Fast and slow. 

Gym climbing and 
jumping 

Athletics 
Throwing and catching 
Running and jumping 

Sports day multi- skills 

Personal 
Dev. 

RE 
My friends- making 
friendship bracelets 
Giving compliments 
PSHE 
New beginnings 
Rules and routines 
Listening and 
responding 
Sharing and taking turns 
Dressing independently 
Caring for animals 
(sensitive to other’s 
needs) 
Being Kind (being 
different and how to 
treat people who are) 
 

RE 
My life – enacting a 
Christening/Baptism 
Bringing in baby 
toys/gifts to show and 
tell. Sequencing 
photographs of how 
they have changed over 
time. Belonging to a 
group eg. Rainbows, 
ballet… 
PSHE 
Getting on and falling 
out-Puppets to model 
solving disagreements. 
Getting angry & calming 
down (story Mrs 
Trumpeter) 
 

RE 
Beautiful World  
Admiring pictures of 
nature- animals, 
rainbows... that make 
you go “wow”. 
 
PSHE 
Going for goals  
Children use circle time 
to talk about things 
they are good at. 
Children work towards 
an individual goal 
Stories about 
perseverance and 
feeling proud eg. 
Owen’s Mountain. 

RE 
Our books are special  
Special books – Stories 
from different religious 
books 
Children’s favourite 
books. 
 
PSHE 
Relationships 
Who do you have a 
relationship with?  
How are relationships 
different for different 
people? 
 

RE 
My special things  
What is precious to 
you? Special objects for 
different beliefs. 
 
PSHE 
Choices  
Scenario cards what 
would you do? 
The Sunflower story  
patience 
Share feeling detectives 
posters and picture 
cards.    
 

RE 
Myself  
My relationships with 
others. Recognising my 
own feelings and how 
my behaviour affects 
others. 
 
PSHE 
Changes 
What can you do now 
that you couldn’t do 
before you started 
school? What was 
playgroup like? How is 
school different? 
Stories about starting a 
new school and moving 
house. Prepare for 
transition day. 



British 
Values 

Democracy and Rule 
of law 
Staff and children 
collaborate to create 
the rules and the 
codes of behaviour, for 
example, to agree the 
rules about tidying up 
and ensure that all 
children understand 
rules apply to 
everyone.  
Making decisions 
together about what/ 
how we want to learn. 
 

Democracy and Rule of 
law 
Children talk about 
their feelings. They 
understand their own 
and other’s behaviour, 
consequences of 
actions and the 
difference between 
right and wrong. 

Making decisions 
together about what/ 
how we want to learn. 
Mutual respect and 
tolerance 
Children recognise and 
celebrate differences 
in faiths and beliefs. 
 

Individual Liberty 
Children have a positive 
view of themselves and 
their abilities. 
Democracy and Rule of 
law 
 

Making decisions 
together about what/ 
how we want to learn. 
 
 

Individual Liberty 
Children share their 
ideas and know that 
their views count. 
Democracy and Rule of 
law 
 

Making decisions 
together about what/ 
how we want to learn. 
 

Mutual respect and 
tolerance 
Children recognise and 
celebrate differences. 
Democracy and Rule of 
law 

 
Making decisions 
together about what/ 
how we want to learn. 
 

Democracy and Rule of 
law 
Children talk about 
their feelings. 
Democracy and Rule of 
law 

Making decisions 
together about what/ 
how we want to learn. 
 

 

  



Note 

Topics vary to meet the children’s interests. 

When there is a mixed age class, the teacher will liaise with KS1 teacher to ensure all the same objectives are being covered and the Year 1 children have access to the same 

skills in both classes even if the context is different. There are deliberate cross overs of some topics so that we are able to plan joint visits and work together when the need 

arises. 


